
Hershey’s Mill Sports Committee Meeting Minutes
7/18/2022@1:00 Via Zoom

Attendees: Bob Gottschall, Jack Hamilton, Sherry Kane, George Madden, Lynn Mander, Dave 
Nagurney, Jack Nilon

Meeting Minutes Approval: Meeting minutes from 6/20/22 were approved and will be posted 
on the web.

Treasurer’s report: As of 7/18/22, the HMS checkbook balance was $17,608.57 which 
included the bowling balance of $490.13.

Old Business:

 Recap 6/27/22 Budget Meeting with HM Finance Committee – Dave and Lynn reported 
that the HM finance committee was amenable to the requests that originated from the 
leaders of the sports groups. One ancillary possibility is blacktopping the path from the 
Sports Complex Parking Lot to the shed between Pickleball Court 5 and the pool grounds 
as well as blacktopping the Sports Complex Parking Lot and relining it diagonally.   

 East Lawn Project Update – Bob reported that groundbreaking for the East Lawn Project 
has been moved to September.

 July 4th Recap – Dave reported that that once again MaryAnn did a great job in organizing 
a holiday event. On July 4th, each person brought an appetizer or dessert to share. The 
tables under the pavilion were overflowing with tasty treats enjoyed by all. Water was 
provided compliments of Wagner Real Estate. There was no charge to those attending. At 
the same time, a large number of players enjoyed various sports. Dave reported that all 8 
pickleball courts were in use for over two consecutive hours.  

 Pig Roast Update – Sherry confirmed that the Pig Roast will be held September 16 from 
4:00 to 8:00 P.M. – rain or shine. If a thunderstorm is predicted, or if rain occurs, the 
meals will be boxed up and will be picked up at the assigned time (there will be two 
servings). Those attending will have a choice of pork or chicken and their nametags will 
indicate their choice. Sherry will put together a list of volunteers and their assignments 
which will be reviewed at the next HMSC Meeting on August 22.  

 Pedego E-Bike Demonstration Revisit – Jack reported that he spoke with Jeff Smith and 
the Pedego representative and they were both in favor of having another E-Bike 



demonstration at Hershey’s Mill. Jack will contact Jeff and the Pedego representative and 
firm up a date -- probably in mid-October – that is mutually agreed upon. The date will 
be announced at the next HMSC Meeting.
 

New Business:

 Dr. Gabe Kresge Stretch Seminar and Clinic – Sherry reported that Dr. Gabe Kresge is 
planning a September seminar and clinic on stretching. Dr. Gabe’s talk on the all-
important topic of stretching will be followed with free 15 minute clinics for those 
residents who have made appointments. Sherry will provide additional information at 
the next meeting. 

 Labor Day Planning – Jack revealed MaryAnn’s plans for Labor Day. She will 
provide her famous Long Island Hot Dogs (of Memorial Day fame) along with snacks. 
There will be a $5.00 charge. Water will be donated again by Wagner Real Estate. 
MaryAnn will send all Labor Day information and a flyer – to Sherry (for email 
distribution) by August 15th. 
 

Facilities and Requests:
 Bocce – Request to weed court #1 along the edges was made to Ed McFalls.
 Tennis – Dave C requested that Eddie D broom, sweep and blow the tennis courts.  

The request was sent to Ed McFalls.

Dates:

 8/22/22 1:A00 – 3:00 via Zoom next HMSC.   Future meeting dates are: 9/19, 
10/17, 11/21, 12/19.

 9/5/22 - 9:00 – 12:00 Labor Day events
 9/16/22 - 4:00 to 8:00 P.M Pig Roast  Pool Deck/Cove  (rain or shine)
 September TBD - Dr. Gabe Kresge Stretch Seminar and Clinic 
 September - East Lawn project groundbreaking
 October  TBD - Pedego E-Bike Demonstration 

Meeting Adjourned at 2:30 P.M.

 


